January 16, 1946 Dr. Milton B. Miller Central Building Topeka, Kansas Dear Milton: We have a size fourteen shoe which I think will be too big for your son. Our size twelve shoes are all of the composition rubber. None of them are pre-war and none of these shoes fit like the pre-war stuff. I am sure the size fourteen will be too big, and so I think it would be needless to send them on. I will see if I can't dig up an old pair of some sort, even though they are worn, and mail them to you. If they can help you any, I will be tickled to death. Give the young man my kindest regards and best wishes for a successful basketball season. Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF